BOROUGH  OF  MONTGOMERY

EMERGENCY  MANAGEMENT  AGENCY
Dennis M. Gruver, EMA Coordinator,   553 School House Road,  Montgomery,  Pa.  17752

Telephone: 570-547-6777 - Cell phone:  570-419-2873 - email:  ema61@windstream.net
Meeting room and equipment building:   40 Thomas Avenue

Borough EOC:  570-547-1671 - Fire Hall EOC:  570-547-1380

Les Gruver, Administrative Assistant  -  Telephone 570-547-1130 – cellphone 570-220-8513 - email: lgruver1@windstream.net.
INTERNET  WEBSITE:   www.montgomeryboroughema.org
February  4, 2017

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  FEBRUARY  9, 2017 - 7:00 PM
LES  GRUVER   will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA COORDINATOR  -  DENNIS GRUVER
This month's activities started with the Polar Plunge on Saturday, February 4 at Lewisburg.  Greg and Steve attended this event to assist the Union County Rescue Squad on a very beautiful but cool day.  Thanks to them for participating.
The Borough / EMA repeater has been relocated to an area that will allow 100% coverage of our area of operation.  The required information has been delivered to Bill's Electronics for them to start the re coordination process for the new site.  This could take several months to complete. 

On March 18 and 19, 2017, EMA will be assisting the Muncy Area Mutual Aid Association with their training weekend event.  Radio set up will be on Friday night.  This year we will use the antenna trailer which proved to be a quicker and safer way to operate.  Greg will review times and places for all who are available to help.  As before, we will deliver and set up the meals for students that cannot return to the school.  The help will eat well also. 

As we start a new year we need to review our membership roster as to which member we can count on in case of emergency.  As we are an ageing membership there is limitations to some of our members ability to assist with some of the projects as we did earlier in life.  We appreciate all who have dedicated their time to EMA and have a great need to retain all of our membership.

I will be out of town from Saturday, February 11, 2017 until Wednesday March 15, 2017.  Leslie and Greg will be your contact for that time period. 

Don't forget the meeting on Thursday, February 9, 2017.








DENNIS 

